
 
 
 
 
 
 

DEPARTMENT OF RESOURCE MANAGEMENT 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

(Board of Supervisors) 
_________________________________________________________________________  
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Solano County Board of Supervisors will hold a PUBLIC HEARING 
to consider an appeal by Matthew Flaherty of the Solano County Zoning Administrator’s June 19, 2025 
approval of Minor Use Permit Application No.: MU-23-08 of Mike and Rhonda Petrillo to establish a 
Special Events Facility (Small/Medium).  The project has been determined not to have a significant effect 
on the environment and is categorically exempt from the California Environmental Quality Act pursuant to 
Section 15303 Class 3 - New Construction or Conversion of Small Structures & Section 15304 Class 4, 
Minor Alterations to Land. The property is located three (3) miles southwest of the City of Winters in the 
Exclusive Agriculture 20-acre minimum (A-20) zoning district at 3695 Vickrey Lane, APN 0101-090-550. 
(Project Planner: Travis Kroger, 707-784-6765) 
 
The hearing will be held in the Board of Supervisors' Chambers, County Administration Center, 1st Floor, 
675 Texas Street, Fairfield, California on Tuesday, September 9, 2025, at 2:00 pm or as soon thereafter 
as the matter may be heard.  Staff reports are available by 5:00 p.m. the Friday prior to the meeting at 
www.solanocounty.gov under Quick Clicks, Board Meetings & Agendas. 
 
The County of Solano does not discriminate against persons with disabilities and is an accessible facility. 
If you wish to attend this meeting and you will require assistance to participate, please call the Office of 
the Clerk of the Board of Supervisors at 707-784-6100 at least 24 hours in advance of the event to make 
reasonable arrangements to ensure accessibility to this meeting. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS: 
In-Person: You may provide public comments in person at the date and time listed. Email/Mail: Written 
comments can be submitted to the Clerk of the Board at clerk@solanocounty.gov or at Clerk of the 
Board, 675 Texas Street, Suite 6500, Fairfield, CA 94533 and must be received by 5:00 p.m. the Monday 
prior to the meeting.     
 
Phone: 
To submit comments verbally from your phone during the meeting, you may do so by dialing: 1-415-655-
0001 and using Access Code 2632-043-6228 on your phone. No attendee ID number is required. Once 
entered in the meeting, you will be able to hear the meeting. Press *3 to raise your hand when the public 
comment period is opened, and the Clerk will call on you to speak when it is time. The Board of 
Supervisors offers the opportunity to call in to this hearing as a courtesy to the public. If no member of the 
Board of Supervisors is attending the meeting via teleconference, and a technical error or outage occurs 
on the teleconference feed affecting the call in number, the Board of Supervisors will continue the hearing 
in public in the County Board of Supervisors’ Chambers.  
 
If you challenge the proposed consideration in court, you may be limited to raising only those issues you 
or someone else raised at the public hearing described in this notice, or in written correspondence 
delivered to the Board of Supervisors at, or prior to, the public hearing.  
 

BILL EMLEN 
Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
County of Solano, State of California 

 
 

Daily Republic - legal ad/one time – Sunday, August 24 
 
Winters Express – Legal Ad/one time – Wednesday, August 27, 2025 
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